Town of Greenville

P. Ö. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer June 11, 1985 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Bob Isgrigg, Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, V. J. Miller, Talbotte Richardson, Max Mason, Marvin Powell, and Pat Houghlin.

The minutes for the May meeting were read and approved. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board.

Jack Sprigler will write to the State requesting a guardrail for the curve past Parkland Heights.

Gary Getrost reported the leak has been repaired on Featheringill Road and about $\frac{1}{4}$ mile of grading completed.

Talbotte Richardson reported he hasn't been able to contact the person responsible for the trench in the alley.

Pat Houghlin told the Board he came to determine if there was any possible way to help Fred Grauel get water to his property. After much discussion the Board concluded it couldn't be done without permission for right-of-way from Wayne Gahlinger.

Talbotte asked the Board to adopt a curfue ordinance. Max Mason will work on it.

Jack Sprigler said the guardrail is missing from the bridge by the Lodge. The Board authorized Talbotte to have it repaired.

V.J. Miller presented an estimate for repairs on the yellow pickup of \$1500-2000. The Board decided it isn't worth spending that much to repair the truck.

Gary Getrost informed the Board he sent a double bill and a letter to the customer who had tampered with his meter. The meter has also been sealed, and the customer paid the bill.

Gary asked the Board about a request he received from Fred Grauel to tap into a meter and run a line on top of the ground for a couple of months. The Board said this could only be done if Grauel gets permission from the County.

Bob Isgrigg reported Edwardsville Water Company is still working on a rate for the connection with Floyds Knobs Water Company on Buck Creek.

There being no furthur business the meeting was adjourned.

Town of Greenville

P. Ö. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer June 11, 1985 Town Hall Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board, held this date, was called to order by President H. L. Spears. All Board members were present. Also in attendance: Bob Isgrigg, Gary Getrost, Janice Gibson, V. J. Miller, Talbotte Richardson, Max Mason, Marvin Powell, and Pat Houghlin.

The minutes for the May meeting were read and approved. Financial statements and claims were presented to the Board. The claims were approved and the financial statements accepted by the Board.

Jack Sprigler will write to the State requesting a guardrail for the curve past Parkland Heights.

Gary Getrost reported the leak has been repaired on Featheringill Road and about $\frac{1}{2}$ mile of grading completed.

Talbotte Richardson reported he hasn't been able to contact the person responsible for the trench in the alley.

Pat Houghlin told the Board he came to determine if there was any possible way to help Fred Grauel get water to his property. After much discussion the Board concluded it couldn't be done without permission for right-of-way from Wayne Gahlinger.

Talbotte asked the Board to adopt a curfue ordinance. Max Mason will work on it.

Jack Sprigler said the guardrail is missing from the bridge by the Lodge. The Board authorized Talbotte to have it repaired.

V.J. Miller presented an estimate for repairs on the yellow pickup of \$1500-2000. The Board decided it isn't worth spending that much to repair the truck.

Gary Getrost informed the Board he sent a double bill and a letter to the customer who had tampered with his meter. The meter has also been sealed, and the customer paid the bill.

Gary asked the Board about a request he received from Fred Grauel to tap into a meter and run a line on top of the ground for a couple of months. The Board said this could only be done if Grauel gets permission from the County.

Bob Isgrigg reported Edwardsville Water Company is still working on a rate for the connection with Floyds Knobs Water Company on Buck Creek.

There being no furthur business the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Elaine N. Miller

Clerk-Treasurer

Whears
H. L. Spears
President of the Board

Greenville Water Utility

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

Gary W. Getrost Water Superintendent

Janice Gibson Office Manager



May 29, 1985

Douglas Binder RR 2 Highlander Village Floyds Knobs, In. 47119

RE: Account #03-0727

Dear Mr. Binder:

This is in regard to illegal tampering of your water meter. On May 10, 1985 I received a phone call from a person who was passing by your house, he stated he saw you doing something down inside your meter well. Upon my arrival I saw you standing on your front step. You were watering your yard. After I investigated the situation I found that your water meter register had been removed from the meter therefore the water being used to water your yard was not registering on the meter. After questioning you about this you denied having anything to do with tampering with this meter. As I stated that day, there is no doubt in my mind that you tampered with this meter and therefore are in violation of the law.

The Board of Directors have decided to double your usage for the month of May which was 9,300 gallons. Enclosed is your May billing.

I have contacted the office of the Prosecuting Attorney and they stated if we have any problem collecting this bill they would be more than glad to file criminal charges. You must understant this is a serious of tense.

Wary W. Getrost Water Superintendent

my W. Cetros

GWG:jg Enc.